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Ecotrust GIS Portfolio:
Exploding The Arctic Refuge 2000-Acre Myth
The 19.8 million-acre Arctic National Wildlife Refuge 
(ANWR) was established in 1960 and enlarged to its present 
size in 1980. The jewel of the Arctic Refuge is its 1.5 million-
acre Coastal Plain, seasonal home to 45 species of mammals, 
including the porcupine caribou herd, and migrating birds 
from five continents.

In August of 2001 the House of Representatives passed 
Energy Bill HR4, which would have opened the Coastal Plain 
to oil and gas development. Proponents emphasized its 
moderate inclusion of a 2,000-acre footprint limitation.  

Contiguity of development, however, was not mandated by 
HR4, and so this "limitation" was greatly misleading. 
Development of roads, pipelines and gravel pits would not 
only not be counted as part of the 2000 acres, but would 
spread across the entire Coastal Plain, disrupting an 
integrated habitat vital to many species.

As the Arctic Refuge issue came to the fore, Ecotrust's 
Anchorage-based GIS analyst worked together with the 
Alaska Conservation Alliance to produce a series of maps 
highlighting important aspects of the debate: A Historical 
Progression of North Slope Oil Development, Migration 
Routes of the Porcupine Caribou Herd, and this 2000-Acre Oil 
& Gas Development Scenario.

Throughout the winter of 2001-2 the Senate addressed the 
proposed opening of the Arctic Refuge. In these debates, 
Ecotrust/Alaska Conservation Alliance maps were employed 
on the Senate floor by Sen. Joseph Lieberman to argue for its 
continued protection. The Senate voted 54-46 on April 18, 
2002 to do just that.


